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Dear Parent/Carers  

 

 

Timetable  

Next weeks is WEEK B on your lesson timetables.  

 

 

Attendance Reminder  

Please ensure you email attendance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk  or send a message via school comms on 

the first and any subsequent days of absence for your child.  

Thank you. 

 

Personal Development 

 

This week we have been focusing on making sure that we take time during our days to be more aware 

of our surroundings and take notice of the present moment. This helps us to reflect on how we are 

feeling and by using mindfulness techniques we can also use this to calm and ground ourselves. As a 

class we thought about what mindfulness is and practiced some simple mindful grounding techniques. 

We also came up with a goal to build mindfulness into our weeks. 

 

Homework Club 

 

A reminder that homework club is up and running from 3-4pm in learning support every day after 

school. 
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Year 8  

Hello! 

I hope everyone is well. 

Year 8 are continuing to thrive and there is such a positive feeling amongst the year group. I have 

spent time visiting lessons recently to observe pupils in the classroom, and I have to say, I could not 

be more impressed with their engagement and focus. They really are having a fantastic start to year 

8. Equally, it is so lovely to get so much positive feedback from their teachers. Keep up the great 

work, year 8! 

I would like to say thank you to Jess and Zachary for carrying out a school tour for me. Also well 

done to Ethan B and Amy B for receiving the first Model Pupil Awards of year 8. As you know, pupils 

are now awarded Proud Points as well as Achievement Points. We have a brand new Proud Points 

cup to be awarded next week to the tutor group with the most PPs - good luck everyone! 

There are lots of clubs for year 8 to get involved in. I know that History Club is very popular so well 

done to everyone who attends. Please refer to the school website if you would like information on 

the clubs available in school.  

On Wednesday 19th October Toynbee are taking part in the Mini London Marathon. This is a 

sporting initiative used to get all abilities involved in physical activity. It is an after-school event in 

school and pupils will run 2.6 miles. I may take part myself, so if any year 8s would like to join me, 

please come along! 

As always, thank you so much for your support with school uniform. Year 8 certainly look amazing 

around school, and I couldn't be prouder. 

All in all, a fantastic start for our amazing Year 8s! 🙂 

Please remember to contact me on the school number or via email m.vallance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

with any questions and I will be happy to help. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Vallance 
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Year 10 

It’s been another busy week for year 10 with a few sporting fixtures over the course of the week. 

Well done to the boys football team for winning the Hampshire Cup match despite injury and players 

unavailability!  

Assembly and Tutor Time activities have been focused on Black History Month and it has been great 

to see the students engaging with all the sessions. I was so proud of how well the year 10 students 

conducted themselves at the open evening on Thursday. They were smart, polite and helpful when 

showing prospective families around the school, and there has been lots of positive feedback from 

those they helped.  

In assembly this morning I have introduced year 10 to a new reward system that I am starting from 

Monday. I am keen to make sure those students that are working hard are rewarded for it, so have 

put the following in place  

• Golden ticket – Every fortnight I will be asking staff members from across the school for 

nominations for 10-15 students who have worked hard or been exceptional around the 

school. These students will receive a small reward, a postcard home and a golden ticket 

enabling them to skip the lunch and break queues at the canteen and pod for two weeks.  

• Amazon voucher – At the end of each half term the student with the most Proud Points and 

the student with the most Achievement Points for that half term will each revive a small 

reward and an amazon voucher.  

• Celebration Breakfast – Each half term I will be asking the year 10 tutors to nominate two 

students from their tutor group who they feel have done something that is worth celebrating. 

This could be they have made it in on time every day when they are usually late to tutor, they 

could have had a sporting success, they might consistently make excellent effort with their 

lessons, they could have helped another student or gone above and beyond in some way! 

These students will be invited to an end of term breakfast in the Learning Resource Centre.  

I’m really looking forward to hearing all about the wonderful things my students have been doing!  

Have a fantastic weekend.  

Ms Gentle  
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Mini London Marathon 

 

On Wednesday 19th October there will be a Mini London Marathon for the students after school. This 

is a sporting initiative used to get all abilities involved in sport and physical activity. The course will be 

2.6 miles long and will be on the school site. This will also be a house event and all finishers no matter 

on their time will gain vital points towards their house. Walk jog or run everyone is welcome from all 

years and abilities. The event will begin at 3.30pm.   
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Toynbee Enterprise Club  

 

What is Toynbee enterprise? 

Toynbee enterprise is a house competition that will run throughout the year. 

Pupils will make a team, in which they will: 

• Create a business 

• Design a brand 

• Work on marketing 

• Earn money which they can spend on their house. 

This is an amazing opportunity to develop skill they will later use in the world of business and earn 

some money to spend in the process. One group made over £200 in profit. Can you beat that? 

Unlike last year the pupils can work with anyone they want regardless of house or year group 

If your child is interested in being part of Toynbee enterprise, they should come to S2 afterschool 

this Thursday 14th October 2022. 

 

 

 

Vacancies  

We have the following vacancies at the school. Please visit our website for more information.  

• Learning Support Assistant  

• Learning Support Assistant – Maths 

• Exams Invigilator  

• Pastoral Assistant  

• PE Cover Supervisor 

• Cover Supervisor  
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Active Me 360 October Half Term Holiday Club at Toynbee School 

Hosted by Toynbee School, Active Holiday Camp's are a great way to keep children active during 

school holidays in a fun, positive and inclusive environment. We offer a wide variety of choice for all 

ages, abilities and interests – including fun games, team sports, football, dance, musical theatre, acro 

gymnastics, outdoor pursuits and a range of other sports and activities in one fun-filled programme. 

They have 3 different camps over October half term: 

360 Sport Camp Week 

Football World Cup Week 

Performance Arts Halloween Spooktacular 

Priced from just £18.00, follow this link to book: https://bookings.activeme360.co.uk/project/35475  

USE VOUCHER CODE ACTIVE15 FOR 15% OFF! 
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